
 
 

Holley Park Academy Year 1 Mrs Kelters 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

I can’t believe it is the end of Year 1 already! It has been a pleasure sharing it all 
with you, we have learnt lots and had fun on the way! Here are some of things 

we have done during the Summer term… 
 

Our topic (based around Geography, 
English, History, Science and Art) has 
been based on The Gambia and the 
seaside as well as the great outdoors 
and weather. We have researched 
countries that are different to where 
we live. Thought about how the 
seaside is different now to the past. 
We have kept a daily weather chart 
and wrote our own weather 
forecasts! 

The Gambia 
In Geography, we found out lots of facts about The Gambia, as a 
contrasting locality. We tasted Gambian food that is traditional to 
that country, made African masks and tried on some traditional 
Gambian clothes. 
Year 1 compared our country to The Gambia including the 
weather, their homes, their traditions and cultures. 

   

 
 
 
 

Road Safety 

                                                   

 
This year we had some very important 
safety lessons from Walk Wise about 
how to stay safe on the roads. The 
children took part in sessions both 
indoors and outdoors to promote the 
rules of how to cross the rules safely. 

                                

Special Days 
During the Summer term, we have celebrated lots of 

special days including charity events, the Summer Fair, 
Sports Day and of course our celebrations for the King’s 
Coronation. Thank you for your support in each of these 
events, we enjoyed the days in school and the activities 

we took part in. 

  
 

      
            
        

 
Good luck Year 1 and I hope you all 
have a wonderful summer break. 
From Mrs Kelters 


